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Minutes of the Organizational Board of Directors Meeting of the KCFL, Inc. Non-Profit held at LaRue County High School in Hodgenville, Kentucky at 11:05 a.m. on the 9th day of March, 2019.
I. Call to Order
Board Member John Slack called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.

II. Roll Call of Board Members
Present: Katy Blair Cecil, R. Stephen Meadows, Rosemary Cundiff-Brown, John Slack

III. Appointment of Officers
Slack moved to nominate Cecil as the Interim Chair for the purposes of the Organizational Meeting, seconded and confirmed in a unanimous vote. Cecil then nominated herself for Chair/Executive Director (hereinafter “ED”), Cundiff-Brown as Vice-Chair, Meadows as 2nd Vice-Chair, and Slack as Secretary-Treasurer. All nominations were seconded and approved without dissent.

IV. Approval of Bylaws 
ED Cecil briefly went over the proposed Bylaws and explained their implementation. Specifically, ED Cecil explained the role and powers of the Chair/Executive Director and that of the Board. She made it clear that members barring those on the board would have no vote on the affairs of the organization, but that the Bylaws make it clear that she cannot do any important actions unilaterally without the Board’s input. 2nd Vice-Chair Meadows proposed to amend the Bylaws to include private and homeschooled teams as potential members and to amend the designation of his office to be 2nd Vice-Chair as opposed to 1st Vice-Chair. No other changes were proposed and the Bylaws were adopted with the changes. Secretary-Treasurer Slack was directed to make the proposed amendments and email the Bylaws to the other members of the Board

V. Lincoln National Bank Account
ED Cecil explained that earlier that day she and Secretary-Treasurer Slack proceeded to open a bank account for the organization at Lincoln National Bank. ED Cecil motioned for the Board to authorize the use of the account for the organization and the motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

VI. 501(c)(3) Status
ED Cecil moved to proceed with filing with the IRS and corresponding state agency to file for non-profit tax-exempt status. The motion was seconded and passed with the understanding that ED Cecil and Secretary-Treasurer Slack would proceed with these applications as soon as possible.
VII. Other Business
The Board members briefly discussed the goals and aims of the organization to better facilitate the organization’s mission, including the possible establishment of a website and applying for grants to fund scholarships. ED Cecil stated she would look into these matters and keep the Board informed if any developments on these plans were made before the next annual meeting. 

VIII. Adjournment and Next Meeting
ED Cecil moved to adjourn the meeting and the motion was seconded and approved. The next annual meeting will take place in March of 2020 during the KCFL Qualifying Tournament.    

There being no further business, the meeting was duly adjourned at 11:16 a.m.


_______________________________________________
Ibbie Cecil, Chair and Executive Director

